
 

A Message 
from Interim 
Pastor Jess  

 

Dear friends in Christ - 
 

As I write this, the overnight temperate 
is predicted to be in the 40’s. As much 
as I want August to be the dog days of 
summer, they inevitably turn into 
preparing for September. And here we 
are. Parents are checking off the school 
supplies lists, Education is setting up 
the classrooms in preparation for 
Faith Builders (Sunday School), 
Diner's Delight is gearing up, 
Confirmation is on the horizon, 
God's Work - Our Hands is right 
around the corner, the 100th 
Anniversary Committee is in full 
swing, and the 500th anniversary 
of the Reformation celebration 
plans are in the works. AND - we 
eagerly await the call committee's 
discernment of who they will 
present as your possible next 
called and installed pastor.  
 

That's a preview of this issue of 
the Messenger. I joke sometimes 
that we all put together the 
newsletter, but nobody reads it. I 
(mostly) know that's not true. But, 
seriously, you're going to want to 
read this newsletter with your 
calendar in hand. There are great 
ministries happening here at Our 
Savior's, and if you don't 
participate, you're guaranteed to 
miss out on the fun, fellowship, 
and faith formation this 
congregation and your staff have 
to offer.  
 

Paul writes in Romans 12: "4For 
as in one body we have many 
members, and not all the members 
have the same function, 5so we, 
who are many, are one body in Christ, 

and 
individually 
we are  
members one 
of another." 
We are in 
this together, 
and if we are 
to go out and proclaim hope and love 
and joy, let's live into our call to 
participate as the body of Christ, each 
one of us gifted to serve.  
 

  Grace and peace, 
  Pastor Jess 
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10:00 am 
(beginning 
September 10) 

 Update from the 
Call Committee 

 

The Call Committee has been busy over the 
past month! We have conducted four 
interviews through Skype and two in-person 
interviews. We are requesting videos of 
sermons from the candidates, as well. We 
are also prayerfully considering which 
pastor will best meet the needs of Our 
Savior's. We ask for your continued prayers 
and patience through this call process. 
 
   Thanks,  
   The Call Committee 
 
Call Committee Members: 
 Norm Alpers 
 Steve Christensen 
 Deanna Feuerstein 
 Jon Lang 
 Leesa MacGowan 
 Megan Nelson 
 Gina Rand 
 

Alternates: 
 Michele Coldren 
 Sarah Erdmann 
 Skip Rath 
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Parents Play Date 
School Year: 
We loved meeting all 
summer; we are going to 
continue through the 
school year. We are 
switching to FRIDAY 

MORNINGS 9:30-11:00 am. We will have 
playtime, story, and snack. We welcome any 
donations for snacks as well!  We will kick off 
the school year Friday, September 15 and run 
through December 2 (we will take Black Friday 
off). All parents with itty bittys are welcome! 
 
Jump for Jesus!  Faith Builders 
- Rally Sunday is September 10 
- Parents please attend with your 
Faith Builders & come ready to sign 
up to volunteer 
- FAITH BUILDERS is the new 
name for SUNDAY SCHOOL. 
- We will meet at 9:45 UPSTAIRS 
on the second floor.   
- We are trying something new that 
each age group will be assigned a room. This 
way everyone will be dropped off upstairs each 
Sunday for FAITH BUILDERS in their own 
space that they make their own for their class.    

 
- This year FAITH BUILDERS 
will begin promptly at 10:00 am in 
their classrooms and at 10:35, 
meet in the Youth Room for a wrap
-up activity and then back into the 
service. 

 
- We will be learning about the Life of Jesus.  
 
- Jesus was a BIG change in our lives so we are 
going to be the CHANGE for others’ lives with 
our offering: Our church - we will donate our 
offerings from the fall to the Houston Youth. 
Our Community - we will donate our offering to 
FAMILY PROMISE. Our World - The Global 
Water project. We will be the CHANGE we 
want to see in our world! 
 

Youth who are planning on attending the 
HOUSTON YOUTH GATHERING need to 
KNOW that we have deadlines coming up! 
 
September 10 - BE 
PRESENT to guide our 
Faith Builders through 
Rally Sunday:  JUMP 
FOR JESUS  
 
September 10 - 11:20 am 
brief meeting for ALL 
WHO WANT TO GO 
MUST ATTEND or CALL AMY if you have a 
conflict 
 
September 15 - DEPOSIT and official 
commitment to attend HOUSTON is due ($150 
checks made payable to OSLC Youth) 
 
Sign up to sell tickets between services: 
September 17, 24, and October 1 for the 
MYSTERY DINNER WEDNESDAY, 
OCTOBER 4 at 6:00 pm 
 
MYSTERY DINNER 
When:  Wednesday, October 4 at 6:00-8:00 pm 
Where: Fellowship Hall 
Why: Fundraiser for the ROAD to HOUSTON 
 
TICKETS ON SALE SEPTEMBER 17 through 
OCTOBER 1 in the Commons. 
 
Mark your calendars: you don’t want to be left 
out of MYSTERY.  
 
   - Best Blessings, 
       Amy 

 

òSecond Sundayó Loose Offering 

for September: Caritas 
Sharing the Necessities of Life: 

Food Pantry, Diaper Bank, 
Community Garden, Birthday Bags 

    B 
    U 
FAITH 
     L 
    D 
    E 
    R 
    S 

The 
Road  to 
Houston 
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Congregation  
Board Meeting  

The Board Meeting will be held 
September 14 at 6:30 pm  

in the Chapel  

Congratulations to our new 
Confirmands - we have eight new  
seventh graders participating in the  
first year of our confirmation ministry. Ten students will 
continue in the eighth-grade level. And four students - Julia, 
Sydney, Adam, and Maura - will be completing confirmation on 
Reformation Sunday: October 29! 
 

Our studies for this year will be an overview of the Old 
Testament during the Fall and the New Testament in the Spring.  
 

Upcoming events include: 

§ Wednesday, September 13 at 7:00 pm: opening orientation 
for all confirmands, mentors, and parents where you will 
receive an overview and expectations. 

§ Sunday, September 17: the new confirmands will receive 
their Bibles in worship at 10:15 and there is the church-wide 
ELCA service project day: God's Work - Our Hands in which 
confirmands and mentors are helping serve - sign up in the 
Commons 

§ Wednesday, September 20 at 7:00 pm: Intro to the Bible - 
don't forget your new Bibles, 7th graders  

§ Wednesday, September 27 at 7:00 pm: In the Beginning  

§ Wednesday, October 4 at 7:00 pm: First Mentor night 

Confirmation 
Corner 

Financial update: 
Concerning the fraud/scam 
situation in July, we have some 
good news to share. $5870 of the 
$19,900 was recovered by BMO 
and generous congregation 
members have contributed more 
than $20K in addition to their 
pledges to cover the loss. Thank 
you for the prayers, concerns, 
and generous contributions! 
Bishop Mary, when letting other 
Synods know about this well-
executed plan to defraud 
churches confirmed that another 
Synod experienced something 
similar--the Synod offices have 
made to sure let other 
congregations in the area know. 
We look forward to moving into a 
successful and scam-free Fall and 
2018! 

WELCA is hosting the Fall 
Harvest Festival on Friday 
and Saturday, October 27-
28. The raffle prizes have 
been set, and ticket sales 
will begin on Saturday and 
Sunday, September 23-24 

and every weekend in 
October. Buy your ticket 
before and after services 

and take a chance on 
winning a hand-made quilt,  
a Swedish  weave throw, or 
a gift certificate to either  

The Butterfly Club or 
Merrill & Houston's Steak 

Joint. Look for more 
information as the date 

approaches. 

The Beloit Club is hosting a golf outing to benefit 
Family Promise of Greater Beloit on Friday, 
September 29!  End your summer with a day of golf 
at this beautiful course.  Proceeds will assist local 
homeless families on their path to self-
sufficiency.  Tickets include 18 holes of golf, cart and 
green fees, and a buffet lunch.  Registration forms 
are located in the Commons or from Karen Stevens. 
Registration and payment are due September 1. 
Questions? Jennifer.moran@gmail.com 

We are hosting Family Promise (formerly Hands of 
Faith) families September 24-October 1.  Please 
consider sharing your time by making a meal, being 
a host, or spending the night.  A sign-up sheet will be 
in the Commons soon.  Confirmation students:  This 
may be an opportunity for you too; complete a joint 
service project with your mentor by volunteering a 
couple hours during this week.  Thank you for 
volunteering to this important ministry. 
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Pastoral 

Acts 

Z 

Baptisms 

Ayden Lakai Tyler 
July 23, 2017 

 

Easton Jace Lopez 
July 23, 2017 

 

Jack Albers 
August 27, 2017 

 

Funeral 

Helen Harstad 
August 29, 2017 

 

Recently, a very generous member of OSLC donated a 
number of books to our library. Many of the books were 
written by Karen Kingsbury, a Christian author. She has 
been described as an inspirational storyteller. 
 

Remember, the children's books are now housed in the 
Sunday School area on the second floor. These books do 
not need to be checked out. Please return them to the 
shelves when your children have finished reading them. 
 

     Sue Stoddard 

Knit Wits ...  
meet on the second Wednesday of  each month 

at 2:00  and is open to anyone who knits, 
crochets, or who even wants to learn how to 
knit.  This month is September 13. Contact 

Jean Lincoln or Deanna Feuerstein  
with questions or for more info.  

Skaalen 
OSLC is the Church of 
the Month at Skaalen 
this September.  
 
Volunteers are needed 
for several events 
during the month. A 
sign-up sheet is in the 
Commons. 

Taking Names!  Itõs that time of year when we start 
thinking about who will replace the Church Board members whose 
terms will expire at the end of the year. If you would like to be 
considered for nomination to one of these positions, please let Pastor 
Jess or DeAnne in the Office know. We will be looking for a Board 
President (two-year term) and chairpersons of Outreach Team and 
Church in Society Team (both three-year terms), as well as Foundation 
Board members (three-year terms). 

Godõs Work. Our Hands. 
September 17, 2017 

Have you signed-up yet?  

There is still time to be a part of this 

ELCA-wide day of service.  We are 

encouraging all members to take part in 

this fun and rewarding day.  The 

afternoon starts out with a pot luck 

lunch (please bring a dish to pass), 

followed by a blessing of service.  Then 

we head off to our destinations, to 

return to the church for an ice cream 

treat and fellowship. This year, we will 

have teams at the 16:49 House, 

Premier Rehab Center, creating and 

hiding Kindness Rocks, making cards 

and notes for area Veterans, along with 

a special Confirmation student/mentor 

project (Cookies for Heroes).  Please 

see the bulletin board in the Commons 

for more details and sign-up sheet. We 

are asking all previous volunteers to 

wear your t-shirts from years past. Any 

new volunteer, please contact Kelly 

Erdmann  in  the  office  to reserve your 

t-shirt (we have a limited supply with 

limited sizes).  
 

Do not miss out on this special day, to 

come together as a congregation and to 

serve others as God has taught us to 

do.    

Breakfast Bible Study 
All are welcome to join us at the  

Beloit Family Restaurant on Prairie at  
6:15 am every Wednesday as we study the 

Bible passage for the coming weekend 
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Our Saviorõs Lutheran Church ELCA 
749 Bluff Street, Beloit WI 53511 

oslcbeloit@gmail.com   (608) 362-0716 

W W W . O U R S A V I O R S B E L O I T . O R G 

Welcome Statement 

We welcome and encourage the full participation of all people, 
regardless of race, gender, sexual orientation, age, ability, 
appearance, or anything else that threatens to divide us. We have 
all been claimed as God’s children, and all are welcome here. 
 

      ñThere is no longer Jew or Greek, there is no longer slave or free, 
       there is no longer male and female; for all of you are one in Christ Jesus.ò 
      - Galatians 3:28   

 Anna Circle   
 Gina Rand            
 (815) 624-6060 
 Elizabeth Circle  
 Carolyn Kennedy    
 (815) 389-9777 
 Naomi Circle         
 Jean Lincoln   
 (608) 362-4507 

Rachel Circle  
 Corrine Davis  
 (608) 362-5629 
 Rebekah Circle       
 Wilma Dotter   
 (608) 362-0061 
 Shalom Circle  
 Deanna Feuerstein     
 (608) 365-4629 

Our Saviorõs 

Lutheran Church Women  
 

All circles welcome new members and/
or guests. Please contact circle chair 
below for more information! 

Diner's 
Delight 

Gathering 
All members are invited 
to join us at our Diner's 
Delight Gathering, 
which will be held on Sunday, September 10 at 12:00 
noon.  All are welcome, and all you have to do is 
bring a dish to pass. We will discuss why we have 
Diner's Delight and answer any questions that anyone 
may have. Beverages and table service will be 
provided. 

LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF 
September is our month that we finish all of the LWR kits. We need 
more soap to complete the Baby Care Kits and the Personal Care kits. 
 
October 7, we will be transporting all the kits to Rockford.  Help is 
needed to load the boxes into the trailer and unloading them in 
Rockford.  We begin at 8:30 am and are usually back to Beloit by 
11:00 or sooner.  We need helpers for this.  Please let us know if you 
are willing to help. Call Corrine Davis 362-5629 or Deanna Winegar 
362-8562. 
 
Also needed are donations for the shipping cost of these kits. Each kit 
costs between $1.00 to $2.65.  All donations, large or small, are 
greatly appreciated 
 
Thank you for your continuing support of this congregational mission. 

Circle Meetings for 
September 2017 
 
Rachel Circle 
Monday, September 11  
1:30 pm 
Hostess: Bea Johnson 
 

Naomi Circle 
Monday, September 11  
5:30 pm    
Sophia’s Restaurant 
 

Rebekah Circle  
Wednesday, September 13 
9:30 am 
Hostess: Linda Swedberg 
 

Elizabeth Circle 
Tuesday, September 19 
1:00 pm 
Hostess: Sue Hanewall 
 

Shalom Circle 
Wednesday, September 20 
9:00 am  
Hostess: Kay Alpers  

Congratulations to L iber t y  
Wy ss who received her Fir s t  
Com m u n ion on August 13, 
2017. May you be blessed by 
Godès unending love! 

We send Stephanie Erdmann and 
Jackson Prowse, this yearõs recipients of 
OSLC scholarships, off with Godõs 
blessings as their new adventures begin 
as college freshmen. Your church family 
will be thinking of you. 


